
0050104 SCOPE of WORK 
COMMENTS FROM INTERNAL/INDUSTRY REVIEW 

Ananth Prasad 
850-942-1405 

aprasad@ftba.com 
Comments: (10/26/20, Internal) 

1. In Table 5-1, what is the difference between a Specialty Engineer and Contractor’s EOR?  On DBB 
projects, this is one and the same person/firm.   
 

2. 5-1.4.4.2 Other Documents – adds the term “work plans” but I don’t see that defined 
anywhere.  In the hands of an over-zealous CEI, the addition of the phrase “work plan” has the 
potential to interject a high degree of subjectivity and additional work.  For example, we do 
work plans for major items of work for our own internal purposes to address items like safety 
and productivity.  I doubt that is what the intent is here and we would not want to share that 
information anyway.   
 

3. Where is the line drawn between a shop drawing or design element that the EOR needs to 
design? If the line is public safety, shouldn’t all temporary works affecting public safety be 
designed and MOT consideration given by the EOR. 

 

4. We may want to do a call with the FTBA Structures Committee and go over these changes 
before we proceed. 

Responses: 
 

****************************************************************************** 
Giselle Justo 

850-414-5385 
Giselle.Justo@dot.state.fl.us 

Comments: (10/22/20, Internal) 
 

1.  
 
Response:  
 
 

2.  
 
Response:  
 
 



3.  
Response:  
 
 

4.  
Response:  
 
 

5.  
Response:  
 
 

****************************************************************************** 
Deborah Ihsan 
954-777-4387 

deborah.ihsan@dot.state.fl.us 
 

Comments: (12/10/20, Industry) 
1. For 5-1.4.6.1 exchange the word "may" with shall. Only shop drawings distributed with the 

approval stamps are valid and all work that the Contractor performs in advance of approval will 
be at the Contractor’s risk. Work affecting Public Safety may shall not be performed prior to 
approval of appropriate submittals and work may shall not proceed at the Contractor’s risk. For 
5-1.4.6.3 exchange the word of with on. 5-1.4.6.3 Special Review by Engineer of on Shop 
Drawings for Construction Affecting Public Safety 
 
Response: 

 
****************************************************************************** 

Karen Cree 
407-484-5467 

karen.cree@dot.state.fl.us 
 

1. Under Sections 5-1.4.4.1, 5-1.4.4.2 and several other sections, where it states, “the documents 
shall” or “the calculations must be signed and sealed by the Specialty Engineer or the 
Contractor’s Engineer of Record.”, it doesn’t include "Digitally signed and sealed", which is an 
Industry requirement. I believe this information should be added to all sections to which it 
applies. 
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Response: 

 
 


